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Dear David

May  2002 Consultation Paper:   The Development of BETTA
Fortum Group, owner of Grangemouth CHP Ltd, operates power stations and electricity supply businesses in both England and Scotland.  We welcome the opportunity to comment on the “Next Steps” set out in the May paper.

Expert Groups

Fortum is well placed to identify issues facing independent generators and suppliers operating in Scotland and would welcome the opportunity to contribute to groups considering issues relating to the transition phase, the impact on CHP generation, losses and connection charges.

Consultation Process

We welcome the proposed consultation process.  It will be essential to ensure good dissemination of detailed thinking in order to enable all affected parties to comment.  Whilst Ofgem’s proposed approach of including a number of matters in a single consultation paper might reduce the administrative burden, we would suggest that issues should be brought out for consultation in a timely manner rather than be held back until a composite paper is complete.

Implementation and Transition

Fortum is supportive of the broad project plan as outlined in the consultation. The following points would be of particular concern / relevance as a small single site player in the current Scottish market:-

· Whatever date is chosen for implementation it is far more important that the date is certain to be achieved than that it is early. Both from a commercial perspective and an operational perspective in planning introduction of systems it would be far more detrimental to a small player rather than a larger one if the same uncertainty that surrounded NETA introduction was to be repeated.

· In developing timescales and planning the implementation it should be borne in mind that not all participants under BETTA will currently be participants under NETA with the existing investment in current systems that that implies.  We have concerns that timescales might be set which are achievable by the central systems implementers and by those larger players who already have an investment in and understanding of NETA but are impossible for new smaller players.

Central Services

We note that there has not been widespread support for a direct equivalent of the Implementation Managers’ Forum but see this as a consequence of the fact that most players already operate Neta systems.  For those parties that do not currently operate Neta systems, it is essential that some line of communication is established which performs a function similar to the Implementation Managers’ Forum for Neta.  Such a line of communication should permit input to the project timescales from the range of affected parties.

Yours sincerely

Mauri Liimatainen

Asset Manager

David Halldearn


Director – Scotland and Europe
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